COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÃTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


  Minutes of Social and Community Strategic Policy Committee

Held on the 4th February 2015
In the Community Services Conference Room 
 Attendance
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr D. Looney
	P. Murphy Senior Executive Officer

	Cllr C. O Connor
	D. Bowes Administrative Officer

	Cllr J. Graham
	P. McALerney Senior Community Officer

	Cllr K. Egan
	P. Swayne Sports Officer

	Cllr V. Casserly
	T. McDermott Sports Partnership Co Coordinator 

	Cllr S. Holland
	 

	G Ní Mhuirí  PPN
	

	L Kelly PPN
	


Apologises:    

 B. Coman Director of Housing Social & Community Development

 A. Silke Sports Officer

At the outset of the meeting the Chair, Cllr. D. Looney welcomed everyone to the first formal meeting of the SPC and asked that all introduce themselves and their current role.
Notes of an informal briefing held for members on 20th November 2014 were noted. The Chair indicated that following this meeting the Work Programme for the Social and Community SPC for 2014 / 2015 had been developed and agreed by the CPG. The programme was attached for members information and the Chair invited all members to review same and highlight any areas which they would recommend for inclusion.
SDCC Educational and Sports Bursaries   
Mr P. Murphy highlighted revised proposals for Education and Sports Bursaries which have been developed following discussions with the Institute of Technology Tallaght (ITT) as follows:

· Alter the scholarship arrangement to allow for  more  even  distribution across schools within scheme
· Increase the number of scholarships from 4 to 6 and award one scholarship in each school to the student with the highest Leaving certificate points
·  Award 2 first year scholarships to Further Education Students
· Continue Sports Bursaries along existing lines
Following discussion the Committee agreed to recommend that the changes be introduced for the next academic year subject to the following:

1. Further review of those schools deemed disadvantaged and those   excluded from scheme

2. Provide greater detail to members of the criteria to be used to award the Further Education scholarships

3. Review those schools eligible and the reason for their eligibility under the Further Education scholarships

4. Work with ITT to ensure that all South Dublin students have equal opportunity through Further Education supports
Cllr D. Looney asked that the parameters associated with the designation of areas of disadvantage be reviewed. It was also agreed to further review the schemes at the conclusion of their first full year of operation under these new arrangements and that a report on the matter would be made to a future meeting of the SPC. 
Endeavour Awards Scheme
Mr P. Murphy outlined this new initiative which stems from a provision of €25,000 made in the 2015 Budget under which the objective will be to reward and recognise particular categories of endeavour such as Sport, Pride of Place and Tidy Towns Volunteerism.  In this regard it is recommended that a sub committee of the SPC be formed to develop all aspects of the proposal. 

Following discussion the following Members volunteered to be part of this sub committee as follows: 
· Cllr  S. Holland, 
· Cllr V. Casserly 
· Cllr Charlie O Connor 
· Cllr Dermot Looney  
· Layton Kelly PPN  
For the information of members it was confirmed that the sub committee will be supported by relevant members of the Staff of the Community Department.   Cllr D. Looney suggested that this sub group meet twice before April SPC.  Mr. P. Murphy advised that meetings will be arranged by the Community Department and members will be contacted shortly and consulted on dates and venue. 
Community Initiative Fund
Mr P. Murphy outlined this new initiative which stems from a provision of €170,000 made in the 2015 Budget under which the initiative will provide an opportunity for access to funding for significant community enhancement or neighbourhood projects not covered from other sources including the current Community grants. As with the previous Scheme, it is recommended that a sub committee of the SPC be formed to develop all aspects of the proposal. 

Following discussion the following volunteered to be part of this sub committee as follows: 
· Cllr J Graham 
· Cllr K  Egan 
· Cllr D  Looney 
·  G Ní Mhuirí  PPN
This sub committee will also be supported by staff. Cllr D. Looney suggested that this sub committee also meet twice before April SPC. Mr. P. Murphy advised that further contact would be made with Members to fix the date and venue. 


Community Grants
Mr. P. Murphy presented a report on the current position regarding the operation of the grants scheme and the outcome of a review that had taken place. 

It was noted that some €165,000 of the overall fund of €200,000 is paid by way of Employment Grants and Management Assistance Grants.

The remaining part of the fund had been dispersed on a rolling basis throughout the year. However in order  to develop a more efficient disbursement of grants and to aid the overall administration of the scheme it was proposed to seek applications following a single advertisement during the first quarter of the year. It was not proposed to alter the approval path for applications save to require that all applicants must be registered with the PPN to make an application.
Following discussion it was agreed to implement the revised proposals for applications for community grants for the current year and review same at the conclusion. Members requested that every effort be made to assist all groups in making applications under the scheme.  
AOB
Members requested that details of the assistance being provided for the forthcoming St. Patricks Day festivities and a short outline of the details was supplied to the Committee.

Members also raised the planning for the next Halloween festival and asked that an early start to the planning be put in place and a report made to the next meeting of the SPC
Members following a short discussion requested that future SPC Meetings commence at 5pm to allow for a longer period of discussion. If necessary members agreed that refreshments could be taken during the meeting
Cllr D. Looney requested that a presentation on the PPN, possibly by one of the PPN representatives, be made to Members at the next meeting of the SPC.

The meeting concluded at 7.00pm
